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MINUTES OF BOYLE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT ANNUAL MEETING HELD IN THE ÁRAS AN CHONTAE, CARRICK 
ON SHANNON, ON FRIDAY, 18TH MAY, 2018 at 1.00 PM

PRESENT: Councillor Valerie Byrne, Cathaoirleach Boyle MD          PRESIDED

MEMBERS: Cllr L. Callaghan, Cllr J. Cummins, Cllr R. Doherty, Cllr M. Mulligan and Cllr 
J. Murphy.

OFFICIALS: Michael Conlon, Boyle Municipal District Co-ordinator
Pat Murtagh, A/Director of Services
Eileen Callaghan, Asst. Staff Officer

Apologies: .

15.18 ELECTION OF CATHAOIRLEACH
The Annual General Meeting of Boyle Municipal District Council took place on Friday 18th May 2018 
immediately after the May meeting (which commenced at 12.30 p m)  and was held  in Áras an Chontae, 
Carrick-on-Shannon in order to facilitate a joint meeting of Boyle and Carrick MDs arranged for 2.30 pm. 
Cllr Valerie Byrne thanked the elected members and staff of RCC for support and co-operation during her 
term as Cathaoirleach. She expressed her appreciation for the experience of being Cathaoirleach.
She then invited proposals for election of Cathaoirleach and Leas Cathaoirleach.

Cllr Michael Mulligan 
was proposed by Cllr Valerie Byrne 
and Seconded by Cllr Rachel Doherty
This was agreed.

Cllr Michael Mulligan was elected Cathaoirleach 

16.18 ELECTION OF LEAS - CATHAOIRLEACH
On the Proposal of Cllr John Cummins       
             Seconded by Cllr Rachel Doherty

Cllr Joe Murphy was elected Leas Cathaoirleach.

Cllr Michael Mulligan thanked his proposers and said it was his honour to serve as Cathaoirleach for the 
first time since his election as a Councillor in Roscommon. He assured members that he would be an 
accommodating Cathaoirleach and continue in the co-operative spirit that Boyle Councillors work in to 
insure the best outcome for constituents.
Cllr Joe Murphy thanked his proposers for electing him Leas- Cathaoirleach.
Pat Murtagh thanked the outgoing Cathaoirleach Cllr Valerie Byrne and wished Cllr Michael Mulligan well in 
his new role as Cathaoirleach and Cllr Joe Murphy in his role as Leas-Cathaoirleach.
Cllr Rachel Doherty congratulated Cllr Byrne on her efficiency and fairness in her term as Cathaoirleach and 
wished Cllr Mulligan and Cllr Murphy well in their roles for the next year. This was unanimously supported.
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17.18 DATES OF MEETINGS 2018-2019
The following dates were agreed:

 20th July, 2018 
 No meeting in August
 14th September, 2018
 16th November, 2018
 18th January, 2019
 15th March, 2019
 17th May, 2019 (including AGM)

This concluded the business of the meeting. 

The foregoing Minutes are 
Confirmed and Signed:

____________________ 
Meetings Administrator                

 _____________________ 
                      Cathaoirleach 
 ______________________
 Countersigned


